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2015 Officers 

President-Lyndal Anthony 563.599.8042 
Vice President-Roger Redington 

Secretary-John Urness 
Treasurer-Rick Zach 

Editor & Web Master-Joni Overhouse 
Librarian-Clyde Holverson 
Safety Officer-John Haight 

Club Advisor & Photographer-Frank Steck 
 

 
Meeting Date & Location 

2nd Tuesday of Month at 
Room 16, Russell Hall on 

University of WI – Platteville campus 
Web Address: nohrwoodturners.tripod.com 
(Safety Glasses are required at all Demos’) 

Agenda 
   5:30     Mentors Session in Woodturning Lab 

                                          6:30  Open meeting & Instruction 

                                          6:40 Club Business 
                                          6:50 Show and Tell 
                                          7:00 Topic of Discussion 

                                          7:30  Move to Turning Lab to Demo and participate in Topic 
                                          8:30      Adjourn 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Harry Nohr 

Woodturners 



 

New Members/Guests 
 

Our new member is Kevin Honahan 

 

Safety Topic 
 

John Haight gave a short talk about some safety tips that he acquired from the AAW magazine. 

 

Old Business 

 

Robust Tools open house featuring Tim Yoder 
will be October 3rd from 9:00 to 4:00.  Robust 
Tools is located in Barneveld, Wi. 
 

The Corridor Woodturners Club in Cedar 
Rapids will be having a 2 day demonstration 
on October 3rd and 4th featuring John Jordan.  
The cost is $50 per day.  If you wish to attend, 
The Corridor Woodturners has a link on their 
website.  Registration deadline is Sept. 11. 
 
The boring bar that Byron Bohnan is donating 
did not get finished in time for the auction for 
the September meeting.  The club has made 
several suggestions on how to proceed with 
the auction.  Since not everyone can attend 
every meeting, suggestions were made on 
possibly having an online auction.  The Board 
will decide how to do this and an email will be 
sent out explaining the details.  Also, Lyndal 
Anthony will be donating the steady rest for the 
boring bar.  If the winner does not want the 
visualizer, Lyndal will substitute it with a laser 
light. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

New Business 
 

Secretaries report: Starting balance:1461.77, 
Expenses: 261.48, Income: 105.00, Ending 
balance: 1305.29. 
 
Maureen Seier suggested having a 5 to 10 
minute question and answer period during the 
meeting. 
 
The “Monthly Challenge” has been revised.  
Instead of voting for the best challenge piece, 
all the names of the people who entered the 
challenge will be put in a bowl and one name 
will be pulled out.  Since only a small 
percentage of members at the meeting vote 
plus some members feel intimidated by other 
members turnings, the club feels that this 
change would be more fair. 
 
Byron Bohnan has graciously donated $1,000 
to the club to use in whatever way the club 
sees fit.  The Board has decided to use some 
of the money for 2 monitors for the club 
meetings plus possibly bringing in a 
professional to do a demo.  Byron has 
suggested that maybe some of the money 
could be used for a scholarship for a member 
to attend a seminar.  That person would in turn 
have to do a report of what he/she learned and 
present it at a meeting.  The Board also has 
given Byron a free lifetime membership to the 
club. 
 
October nominations for “Member of the Year”.   
If you would like to vote for Member of the 
Year, put your nomination on a piece of paper 
and give it to John Urness at the October 
meeting.  If you cannot attend the meeting you 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

can email John at urness@centurytel.net 

with your vote.  John will calculate the names 
he gets and present the top 3 to the Board.  
The Board will then vote on Member of the 
Year.  That person’s name will be announced 
at the Christmas party in December.  
 
John Urness showed his collection of pens that 
he made form bleacher arms.  He gives the 
pens to his old high school graduates. 
 
The 27th Annual Woodcarvers & Woodturners 
Show and Sale will be October 25th from 9:00 
to 4:00 at Abundant Life Christian School in 
Madison.  For more information go to 
www.cacw.clubexpress.com.  
 

Show & Tell  
Critique done by Lyndal Anthony 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Lyndal Anthony, Crotch wood 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 
 

 
Bob Hansen, Cherry, Steps in making a bowl 

 
 
 

 
Bob Hansen 

 
 
 
 

mailto:urness@centurytel.net
http://www.cacw.clubexpress.com/


 

 
Brian Larson, Butternut 

 

 
Brian Larson, Walnut 

 

Challenge 
Our challenge for September was to “Make a Christmas Ornament”.  The winner of the 

challenge was Joni Overhouse.   She won a $10 gift certificate to Craft Supplies. 
 

 
 

 

 

 
Byron Bohnan, Hickory Burl & Cherry Burl 

 

 

 
Terry Klais, Birch 



 

 
Mary Scanlan, Boxelder & Cedar 

 

 
Mary Scanlan, Birch, Walnut, Sumac & Cedar 

 

 
John Urness 

 
 

 

 
John Urness 

 

 
John Urness 

 

 
John Urness 



 

 
John Urness 

 

 
John Urness 

 

 
John Urness 

 

 

 
John Urness 

 

 
Maureen Seier, Maple 

 

 
Maureen Seier, Walnut 



Demo 
Byron Bohnan on The Rose Engine 

 

 

 

 
 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 



 

 
 

 

 

Next Month 
 

The challenge for October will be to “texture, color or decorate” something. 
 

The demo will be “2 piece hollow form” by Lyndal Anthony. 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


